OCTOBER 21, 2011

THE MAYOR AND TOWN COUNCIL OF GLEN RIDGE GLEN RIDGE, NJ 07028

THE GLEN RIDGE ARCADE MERCHANTS 855 BLOOMFIELD AVENUE GLEN RIDGE, NJ 07028

DEAR SIRS AND MADAMS,

WE, THE RETAIL MERCHANTS OF THE GLEN RIDGE ARCADE, WANT TO REQUEST PERMISSION TO PLACE A LIGHTED STAND-UP SIGN LISTING OUR BUSINESSES ON THE CORNOR OF HERMAN STREET AND BLOOMFIELD AVENUE. AS YOU KNOW. BLOOMFIELD AVENUE IS THE BUSIEST THOROUGHFARE THROUGH TOWN AND WE WANT TO BE SURE THOSE DRIVERS ARE MADE AWARE OF OUR BUSINESSES AND THE SERVICES WE OFFER.

THE ARCADE WAS THE FIRST "STRIP MALL" IN NEW JERSEY AND TURNS 100 YEARS OLD THIS YEAR. IT IS A HISTORIC TREASURE AND SHOULD BE RECOGNIZED AND TREATED AS SUCH. WE ARE PROUD TO BE LOCATED HERE AND IN THE BEAUTIFUL TOWN OF GLEN RIDGE AND WE WANT TO DO EVERYTHING WE CAN TO IMPROVE THE BEAUTY AND APPEAL OF THE ARCADE AND SURROUNDING AREA.

IN THIS DIFFICULT ECONOMY WE FEEL CERTAIN THAT THIS NEW SIGN WILL HELP US COMPETE WITH OTHER BUSINESSES THAT HAVE SPRUNG UP RECENTLY ALONG BLOOMFIELD AVENUE. WE WILL, OF COURSE, FOLLOW ALL REGULATIONS AND DIRECTIONS THAT THE TOWN AND HISTORIC ASSOCIATION PRESENT TO US.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SERIOUS CONSIDERATION OF THIS MATTER.

SINCERELY,

THE GLEN RIDGE ARCADE MERCHANTS



## State of New Jersey

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL
DEPARTMENT OF LAW AND PUBLIC SAFETY
DIVISION OF STATE POLICE
POST OFFICE BOX 7068
WEST TRENTON NJ 08628-0068
(609) 882-2000

PAULA T. DOW Attorney General

COLONEL JOSEPH R. FUENTES
Superintendent

October 19, 2011

Mr. Michael J. Rohal Glen Ridge Borough OEM 825 Bloomfield Avenue Glen Ridge, NJ 07028

Dear Mr. Rohal:

CHRIS CHRISTIE

Governor

KIM GUADAGNO

Lt. Governor

We have reviewed your Emergency Operations Plan and find that it meets our criteria for approval as of October 19, 2011. We are pleased to give our approval and appreciate the time and effort you and your staff have devoted to the development of this essential document.

The plan should be updated by you at least annually, preferably during a scheduled meeting of your Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC) and must be submitted to this office, through channels, for recertification by October 19, 2015.

For additional information concerning the review process, you may contact Tpr. Licinio Carvalho at (973) 227-3072.

Thank you for your interest and participation in Emergency Management.

Sincerely,

FOR COLONEL JOSEPH R. FUENTES SUPERINTENDENT

Dennis P. McNulty, Major

Commanding Officer

Emergency Management Section

DPM: mac

c Sheriff A. Fontoura, Essex County EMC Lt. K. Fowler, North Regional Coordinator







October 11, 2011

Glen Ridge County Clerk Michael Rohal 825 Bloomfield Ave Glen Ridge, NJ 07028-0066

Subject: E-911: Cassidian MAARS Product End of Life - Verizon Extended Support

Dear Michael,

Your staff has been alerted to the Cassidian MAARS End of Life Announcement in 2008. In each of the next three years Verizon followed up the Cassidian announcement by reminding its customers of the MAARS product retirement. These follow up communications included important information related to the supportability of the MAARS VESTA Standard /VESTA EX Systems, MAARS ElectroKey Systems or MAARS ComCentrex Systems (including MAARS View).

The Cassidian announcements indicated new parts for these E-911 MAARS products would no longer be available after September 1, 2011

Verizon's standard maintenance coverage ended September 30, 2011. In an effort to meet the needs of your community, Verizon is finalizing a limited maintenance coverage offer. This offer will extend support to June 30, 2012 with no extension of coverage beyond this date. Your account team will have a formal contract document available for your signature on or before October 28, 2011.

At Verizon, our mission is to be the premier Emergency Communications Provider. The Verizon account team can develop solutions to meet your needs beyond June 30, 2012. Please contact Don Pietruski at <a href="mailto:donald.pietruszki@one.verizon.com">donald.pietruszki@one.verizon.com</a>, as soon as possible to begin planning for your E-911 needs.

Sincerely,

## STEVEN W. LATHAM

Steven W. Latham Product Manager - Emergency Communications Verizon Corporation

## ESSEX REGIONAL HEALTH COMMISSION

204 HILLSIDE AVENUE, LIVINGSTON, N.J. 07039 PHONE (973) 251-2059 FAX (973) 251-2779

www.essexregional.org

ROBERT FERRAIUOLO, DIRECTOR

## NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING THE ESSEX REGIONAL HEALTH COMMISSION

In accordance with the State of New Jersey Open Public Meeting Act -Chapter 231-PL 1975, requiring public bodies to transmit notices of future meetings, we are hereby giving notice that the meeting of Essex Regional Health Commission is scheduled for Wednesday, November 2, 2011 at 10 a.m. on the 1<sup>st</sup> floor Conference Room at 204 Hillside Avenue, Livingston New Jersey 07039.

In addition to any other business the Commission deems appropriate to conduct, items on the Agenda will include:

Minutes of the meeting of September 14, 2011
2010 Audit Report
Expenditures for the period September 2011
2012 Budget adoption
2011 Budget amendments
Ratification of new job spec
Ratfifcation of appointment of new employee
Approval of CDC Final Expenditure report
Legal contract for 2012
Pesonnel Issues

Any other business as deemed appropriate

Robert Ferraiuolo, Director

Essex Regional Health Commission DATED: October 7, 2011